
American Legion Post 39 

Gilbert Arizona 

General Meeting Minutes 

June 5, 2018 
 
 
Meeting convened at 1800 by Commander Ellis, a quorum was presentand officer roll call was 
taken, with 35 members in attendance. 
 
Swearing in of Officers 
 Billy Ellis indoctrinated our new Officers 

Legion 
o Post commander – Chris Ellis 
o Senior Vice – Larry Grosch 
o Junior Vice – Jim Borodin 
o Finance – Brad Heck 
o Adjutant – Lisa deLeclerc 
o Judge Advocate – Lew Payne 
o Chaplain – Doug Adamson 
o Sgt at Arms – Eric Olson 
o Service Officer – Colleen Heck 
o Historian – Tom Wagner 

      SAL 
o Commander – Mark Furrey 
o 1st  Vice – Brad Heck 
o 2nd  Vice – Bill Doyle 
o Finance – Pat McAnulty 
o Judge Advocate – Skip Erickson 
o Sgt at Arms – Julio Beatrice 
o Chaplain – Julio Beatrice 

      AUX 
o President  – Cat Ludwick 
o 1st  Vice – Karen Sepulveda 
o Treasurer  – Kat Benites 
o Sgt at Arms – Colleen Heck 
o Chaplain – Gemma Merel 

     ALR 
o President  – Mark Furrey 
o Vice President – Brad Troh 
o Secretary – Fred Ludwick 
o Treasurer  – Laura Turnage 
o Road Captain – Jimi Searle 
o Sgt at Arms – Lisa deLeclerc 

 
Guests:   

• None 
 
Minutes: 



• Motion, second, voted, passed 
 
Sr Vice Gray: 

• New members –13, Transfer – 7 
• Motion to accept all these folks into our Post, seconded, passed 
• 100+%, made the 100% for the year 

 
Jr Vice Grosch: 

• Discussed the calendar 
o 16 June – 40&8 Promenade 
o 4 July – Free BBQ at 1400 by the 40&8 
o 16 June – Flag day ceremony at Noon 
o 14 June – Flags go up on Gilbert road 0530 
o 4 July – Flags go up on Gilbert road 0530 

• Kitchen report 
o Discussed kitchen report 
o Last year there was a loss of ~$107,  because of that one day shopping on the 30th of May 

 
Finance Officer Szabo: 

• Dave provided the summary of the financial report 
• Reviewed by Sr Vice and approved.  Motion, second, voted, passed 

 
Service Officer Heck: 

• None 
 

Chaplain Adamson: 
• Chaplain Doug thanked the Color Guard for helping with the memorial service 
• We lost Marty V and had a memorial service at the post 
• There’s a picture of Ernie at Arlington on the board 

 
Color Guard: 

• Slow month and slow year 
• Added 2 new people to the Color Guard 
• We are up to 800+ flags for retirement 

 
Committee Reports: 

• Queen of Hearts – doing good , Over $2000, 50/50 is going to Boys State, and is now collecting more than the 
Queen of Hearts 

• Bingo is doing awesome, power ball over $1700 + 
• Flags for First Graders – We had a presentation at Gilbert Elementary School 
 

Old Business: 
• None 

New Business: 
• None 

 
Good of the Legion: 

• Convention Itinerary 
o On our web site 
o Hope to see everyone there 



 
Adjourned at 1836 


